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        9th July 2015 
Dear parents, 
 
Inter-Village Sports – Friday 3rd July 
Our sincere thanks to everyone for all their help and support.  For those of you that 
were unable to attend, we are very pleased to let you know that we won not only the 
“relativity cup” but were the overall winner.  Many thanks to the Friends, staff, Adam 
(from Apex) and especially Amy Miles, for making it such a successful evening. 
 
District Sports 
We are very proud to let you know that our year 5 & 6 children came 2nd in the 
District Athletics on Monday at Jarman Park. 
 
Class 3 – Harry Potter Café 
Just to remind you all that the Harry Potter café is open after school today, £1.00 
entrance fee. 
 
Music  Concert 
It was lovely to see so many of you at the music concert last night.  Our thanks go to 
Nerys Steeds for organising this and our peripatetic music teachers for their 
continued hard work  and encouragement. 
 
Outstanding Monies 
If you have any unpaid lunch or trip monies, they will need to be paid into the school 
office no later than Wednesday 15th July. 
 
Clubs Next Year – Years 1 - 6 
We have sent out earlier today via Parentmail, the “Game On” and “Premier Sport” 
before and after school club forms.  Please complete and return to the school office 
if your child wishes to take part. 
 
Year 6 Football Kit 
If your child has any school football kit, please return to the office. 



 
PE Questionnaire 
Please find attached a letter and parent questionnaire from Mrs Miles about PE and 
school sport.  We would very much appreciate it if you could read and complete 
before returning to the school.  
 
School Meals 
If your child currently has a school meal, we will assume they will continue with the 
same meal pattern in September unless we are told otherwise.  In addition, can we 
please remind the parents of children moving into year 3, that they will no longer be 
entitled to Universal Free School Meals from September, so please let us know if 
your child will be bringing a packed lunch. 
 
“Mystery Solved” Writing Project 
Class 4 have taken part in a writing competition this term which involved them going 
to “The Mousetrap” play in London.  Ruby Naylor came first and Jack Gill was runner 
up. 
 
Message from “The Friends” 
Inter Village brochures – Thank you to everyone who helped and supported us at the 
Inter-Village Sports last week, as ever we  are very grateful for your time and 
effort.  We also had financial support from local businesses by means of advertising 
in the brochure and offers of discount vouchers.  In case you did not receive a 
brochure (which includes these vouchers) spare copies will be in book bags today. 
 
End of Term Disco – Thursday 16th July 
Just a quick reminder that tickets for the Disco are now on sale from your year 
representative  - Year 1  - Genny Snowdon 
    Year 2 - Caroline Simmonds 
    Year 3 - Sam Scott 
    Year 4 - Jessie Simmonds 
    Year 5 - Nici Dwight 
    Year 6 - Caroline Wallace 
 
School Reports 
You will receive your child’s report tomorrow (Friday 10th July) and I would like to 
bring to your attention the following points. 
 
Our Attendance Officer contacts us regularly to check through our registers and to 
discuss any child whose attendance is under 94% for the current academic year.  Any 
attendance under 92% is termed as “poor” but there are sometimes very good 
reasons for this.  Any attendance over 96% is termed as “good”. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Charis Geoghegan 
Headteacher 


